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February 1, 2013

Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

Docketing Division

180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor

Columbus, Ohio 43215

Re: Reply Comments on Duke’s Application

Applications of Duke Energy Ohio, Inc. for Establishment of a Charge Pursuant to Revised Code Section 4909.18, for Approval of a Change in Accounting Methods, and for Approval of a Tariff for a New Service, Case No.  12-2400-EL-UNC, 12-2401-EL-AAM and 12-2402-EL-ATA

Dear Ms. McNeal:

As can be seen in the initial comments filed by numerous parties on January 2, 2012, there is universal opposition to Duke's application—and thus not a need for our reply.  The Office of the Ohio Consumers' Counsel (“OCC”) and the Ohio Energy Group therefore are not filing any reply comments and rely instead on our Joint Initial Comments, filed January 2, 2013, and on the Joint Motion to Dismiss, filed October 4, 2012.  These pleadings provide reasons why the PUCO should deny Duke's application in its entirety.  Such a ruling would protect customers from paying an additional $776 million (plus interest) in rates to the utility and would further the state policy of ensuring reasonably priced retail electric service to consumers in this State. 

Sincerely,

/s/ Maureen R. Grady
Maureen R. Grady

Assistant Consumers’ Counsel

Office of the Ohio Consumers' Counsel

/s/ Michael L. Kurtz
Michael L. Kurtz

Counsel for the Ohio Energy Group

Cc: Parties of Record
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